# Pembroke Meadows Givic League

News Letter

December 1979

#### PRESIDENTS CORNER

When December of any year arrives most people begin to reflect on the preceding eleven months and to evaluate their success' and failures, hopes and achievements, actions and reactions. Hopefully we all can be satisfied with our lifes and contributions during 1979.

As 1980, and a new decade approachs we should also take stock in how others in the World are treating their neighbors and in their actions learn a lesson for ourselves.

Are you really practicing the saying "Do unto others as you wouldhave them do unto you"? Or is your way of life that of, "I'll do what I want, for my own comforts, and let the others be damned!"? If your life follows, in reality, the course of the latter statement, no self righteousness or purposefully visible religious dedication can overcome your self centered actions.

We live in a society in general, and our own community to be specific, which compacts us into tighter living relationships than almost all of us would choose on our own. Because of this we must all make daily sacrifices in our work and personal relationships if we are to live in harmony.

As you and your family reflect on 1979 and plan for a new year, take note of those things which you could do to help your friends and neighbors enjoy the coming twelve months. A small action may make a friend for life.

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy. New Year.

# PEMBROKE MEADOWS CIVIC LEAGUE

#### WHO ARE WE?

As your neighbors canvas the neighborhood collecting information about your family for our upcoming directory and dues for the 1980 years, one of the questions repeatedy asked is, "Who's in the Pembroke Meadows Civic League?" Or, more commonly put, "Why just Meadows and not Shores, or Hudgins, or Old Donation property, or all of the above?"

The answer is brevity. Founded in March of 1970, the Civic League of Pembroke Meadows, Inc., represented only that area south of Pembroke Blvd. As Terry Corporation constructed more homes, the Civic League grew to encompass Pembroke Shores, Old Donation Church property and, in anticipation of today's current construction Hudgins Shores. As each area grew the By-laws were expanded accordingly, but the name remains the same.

However, no matter what the name, we're all neighbors. For the most part our children attend the same elementary school, belong to the same Cub Scout and Girl Scout Troops and swim in the same pool.

The Pembroke Meadows Civic League is one of the strongest in the area and with your support we'll continue to grow.

# SCREENING CLINIC

On Dec. 20 there will be a free blood pressure screening in the lobby of Bayside Hospital. Hours 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Also, if you are interested in cardio-pulmonary resucitation classes, call Bayside Hospital at 460-1911, Ext. 548.

# COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS CONTEST

Each year the Pembroke Meadows Civic League and Garden Club co-sponsor a sontest for best outdoor Christmas Decorations. Categories for this year's judging are as follows:

- 1. <u>Doors/Entranceways</u> Only doors and entrances using fresh and/or dried materials will be considered in this category. Accessories are permitted. (We encourage the use of a lighting effect; otherwise your doorway could be overlooked.)
- 2. Novelty This would include light-hearted, whimsical designs which would appeal to children and young people.
- 3. Overall This would be best overall exhibit comprising any Holiday theme.

A ten dollar (\$10.00) cash award is given in each category. We hope many of you will be inspired to participate in this event. It is an occasion when you can show us how creative and interesting you can make your home appear for this joyous season of the year.

We encourage simplicity by carrying out one theme or color scheme. Often times the simple lighting effect of a spot light or similar lighting can transform an uninspiring decoration into a come-alive Christmas card look. What nicer way to express to your neighbors and friends "Happy Holiday Season"!

Judging will be done on December 26th at 6:30-8:00 p.m. Raîn date December 27th.

# COUNCIL OF CIVIC ORGANIZATIONS OF VIRGINIA BEACH, INC.

The newly elected officers of the Council of Civic Oraganizations of Va. Erach are: Jack Dewan, President; Carl Nagle, 1st Vice-President; Dick Graham, 2nd Vice President; Norma Nagle, Recording Secretary; Helen Paul, Corresponding Secretary; Martha Carpenter, Treasurer; Opal Ayers, Robert Smith, and Walt Vargo, Board Members.

# SAVE YOUR NEWSPAPERS - A COMMUNITY PROJECT

The SCA of the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School will shortly be asking all the school children and the entire neighborhood to cooperate with the saving of old newspapers.

The recycling of the papers will aid in the funding for trees for the school, a project planting undertaken by the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Garden Club for "HANDS" (Home and Neighbrohood Development Sponsors)

A large container will be placed in the immediate school area and you are urged to cooperate with this project so that our community will be a more beautiful place in which to live.

Thank you to Mr. C. Monger, Principal of our elementary schook, Mrs. Watts, advisor of the SCA and Brad Marx, president of SAC.

#### CAROLING

If you are interested in Caroling on December 20th call Schriefers @ 497-3818.

#### GARDEN CLUB NEWS

The January meeting of the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Garden Club will be held at the home of Mr. & Mrs. J. Willenbrink (Jeanette), 605 Hudgins Ct., Jan 10 at 8:00 pm.

A lesson in the making of silk flowers and leaves is on the agenda for the evening.

You are most cordially invited to attend our meeting and if you have any questions please call Valerie Davis at 497-7208.

#### CIVIC LEAGUE VALENTINE PARTY

Circle February 9th on your calender.
The Civic League Valentine Party will be held then. Get ready for fun and excitement.

Come to the January General membershimeetin or watch for the next edition of this Newsletter for more information.

#### BLOCK SECURITY

The Block Security program was impemented in our neighborhood about  $l\frac{1}{2}$  years ago. Since that time eleven block meetings have been held and representatives of 72 families attended.

The Civic League plans to hold 12 Block Security meetings in 1980. One every month. If you would like to host such a meeting, or are interested in obtaining more information, call Robert Brotman, Acting Chairman, Block Security Committee at 497-0565.

#### VETERAN'S OF FOREIGN WARS

V.F.W. Post 392 meetings are held every 1st Tuesday of each month. Any veteran interested in obtaining information on membership, please contact Dick Humphrey, Post Commander, 4416 Cambria St. or call 497-0653.

# V.F.W. LADIES AUXILIARY POST 392

If you are interested in becoming a member of the V.F.W. Auxiliary please contact Shirley Humphrey, Auxiliary President at 497-0653.

#### HALLOWEEN PARTY A SUCCESS

The sun shone warmly on the annual Halloween Party as the neighborhood goblins and their parents enjoyed the goodies and participated in the afternoon games. Congratulations to the costume winners: Stacy Harper; Mark, Charise Sanders; Angela Callan; Sammie Freidman; Katie Killem; Angie Seward; Cary & Dawn Ringressy; Kelly Killen; Chris Ringressy.

Special thanks to the judges and game leaders: John Paganelli, Charlotte Farmer, Kathy McGuire, June Phinney, Rhona Boyce, Trisha Doucette, Pam Liverman, Sue Ott and Marge Brotman. We couldn't have done it without you...

Anote of appreciation goes to the "Movies" for generously donating movie passes used as prizes.

#### BEAUTIFICATION

After mowing the lawn remember to sweep the gutters. The clippings that go into our sewers end up in our lake and have the potential for polluting and killing our lake.

# CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS June 1979 - December 1980

President	Gary Romska	497-6552
1st V. Pres	Bob Brotman	497-0565
lst V. Pres 2nd V. Pres	Bill Connerat	499-7893
3rd V. Pres. Pool	Walt Schriefer	497-3818
Membership Sec'y	Bob St. Claire	
Recording Sec'y	Peggy Caverly	490-0925
Corresponding Sec'y	Sue Ott	499-5043
Treasurer	Stanley Weisman	
Newsletter Editor	Donna Dickerson	490-2621

## COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

#### GUIDELINES FOR PLACING ADS

PLEASE CANCEL ADS UPON SALE OF ITEMS ADVERTISED, OR JOBS FILLED, OTHER ARTICLES WILL RUN FOR THREE (3) MONTHS ONLY, UNLESS OTHERWISE REQUESTED. TO LIST AN ARTICLE OR WANT AD PLEASE CALL 490-2621

#### BABYSITTERS

Experienced with children of all ages. References. Call BARB KOEHNE @ 497-2317

Experienced with children of all ages. Call STACEY AKE @ 497-3170

Call WENDY VAN ALLMAN @ 497-6149

Part time and after school. Call BARBARA HOLMES @ 499-0862

Call SHARI HOLMES @ 499-0862

Call anytime NECLA CAMPBELL @ 499-6692

## FOR SALE

Men's 26 inch Brown Coaster or Beach Bike. Call 499-4350

#### FOR SALE

Cypress Garden water skies \$30.00; HO gauge train set \$70.00 (3 engines, 4 ft. sq. layout, 75 ft. track, bldg, etc). Spool Holders, 6xll holds 15 spools, 10xl4 holds 30 spools, 10x24 holds 55 spools. \$2.00, 3.50 & 5.00 497-5953

#### FOR SALE

2 single beds and box springs, 1 medium trunk, 1 maple hutch (2 doors glass enclosed, on top a display area, below 1 drawer width of hutch and 2 doors for storage). Bob Stone @ 499-0730

# FOUND

Gold chain bracelet on Hudgins Court. Call & identify. Margie Sullivan @ 499-9948.

#### FOR SALE

2 Male Cocker Spanial pups. Price negotiable. Purebred. 490-1794

#### PAINTING

Interior & exterior house painting. Call Jack Rowell @ 464-2221 after 6 p.m.

#### HOME REMODELING

Lowder Construction. Additions, garage conversions, custom remodeling, screen patio covers. Quality work and free estimates. 499-0260

## THE HANDYMAN

The handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools or the inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts are available.) Call R.J. Koehne @ 497-2317

# HOME REPAIRS

Surfa-Shield - Replacement storm windows and doors. Custom trim work. Siding with aluminum products. Quality work and free estimates. Russ Summers @ 497-5619

#### CAR POOL

Interested in forming car pool to Baylake Pines Nursery School for morning session. Call Marie @ 497-7328

#### FOR SALE

70 crab pots @ \$7.50 each, 35 for \$25.00 and all for \$500.00. Call after 4 p.m. @ 497-5953

# WANTED: CUB SCOUT UNIFORMS

If you have Cut Scout uniforms in good condition but not being used you may donate to neighborhood Cub Scout Pack #475. Call Mary Gregory @ 464-2839 after 4:30 p.m.

#### WANTED

A pair of white roller derby skates, size 4. Call 497-7208